U. S. NAVAL TRAINING STATION GREAT LAKES, ILLINOIS

February 8, 1943

Dear Phog:

I acknowledge with thanks your letter of February 4 addressed to Lieutenant Paul D. Hinkle, along with your check in the amount of \$1576.22, representing our share of the net receipts from the basketball games played in Kansas City on January 29 and 30, and the financial statement covering these games.

We enjoyed these two games in Kansas City very much and we all hope that these fine athletic relations may continue.

The check is being forwarded today to the Welfare Officer of this station for deposit to the Welfare and Athletic Fund.

With kindest personal regards, I remain

1/ mare

J. RUSSELL COOK, Lieutenant Commander, USNR,

Athletic Officer.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.